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This is an EXTERNAL EMAIL. STOP. THINK before you CLICK links or OPEN attachments.

Dear Sir or Madam

I am writing to object to the proposal for 1500 houses at the NE Thatcham Development. 
Please forgive me if I am not writing in the correct terminology but I have no experience in
planning.

My objections are:

Pet ownership.  27% of the UK population own a dog.  As this is a national average, I
would expect the number of dog owners in West Berkshire to be higher.  It is inevitable
that a large proportion of the new residents of the north east Thatcham development will
be walking their dogs on Bucklebury common.  Assuming dogs are walked twice a day,
we are looking at 810 walks a day.  This would have a colossal impact on: footpaths, birds,
insects, plants, to name but a few.  Dogs, as wonderful as they are, are not quiet wildlife
loving animals.

Public transport in Thatcham is poor, therefore the majority of the 1500 households will
have a minimum of one car, and most likely two.  The increase in traffic around will be
detrimental to this quiet residential area.

There is very limited parking at the Bucklebury common, so it is likely that cars will be
parked on narrow roads where passing is likely to be difficult.  There are no footpaths so
this would also cause a danger to pedestrians.

Many of the roads around Bucklebury are designed ‘quiet roads’.  There must be very
good reasons why these were designated as ‘quiet’ and it seems a contradiction that an area
where the council consider quiet roads are a good idea, for planning to be considered for
1500 homes.  How will West Berkshire Council enforce these ‘quiet status’?

The roads around Bucklebury, Cold Ash, Chapel Row and Beecham (as well as the smaller
villages) are not suitable for the volume of traffic that a development of 1500 homes will
generate.  Many of the roads are suitable for single file traffic only.  Many of the bends are
dangerous.  There are no footpaths.  

The train crossing in Thatcham is already severely congested at many times of the day,
particularly in rush hour.  The impact of another 1500 cars (and most likely more than this
as many households will have more than one car) will have a considerable impact on the
local area and communities around the station area, which is already very poor at busy
times of day.    Queues already build up in all directions and this development will only
make this situation considerably worse.

This scale of this development is out of keeping with the local area.  Bucklebury is a
relatively small village.  The impact of 1500 homes on the outskirts of Bucklebury will
irreversibly change the intrinsic nature of this village.

We currently have an energy crisis and food costs are rising.  It seems illogical to be






